
 

 

The MCMS Home & School Club (HSC) 
Monthly Wrap-up: September 2022 

 
We hope the school year is off to a great start for everyone!  
 
The HSC highlight for September was…KONA ICE! 
A strong showing of Panthers came to hang out in the balmy 100-degree weather, and to enjoy 

a free shave ice, courtesy of the MCMS HSC. 
Thank you to Kona Ice of Central Santa Rosa for cranking out the Konas nonstop! 
And a special thank you to the LEAD students who volunteered at our event. We couldn’t have 
done it without you! 

 

  



 

 

In the month ahead… 
! The Girls Volleyball season will be in full swing in October! Come cheer for your fellow 

Panthers at their home games: October 3, 13, and 24. All games start at 4:00pm. 

! Home & School Club monthly meeting: Tuesday, October 4 at 6:00pm in Room M3. All 
MCMS parents, guardians, and staff are welcome. 

! Hispanic Heritage Festival: Friday, October 14, 5:30 - 7:30pm at school. 
Please attend with your Panther! (No dropoffs, please) This event is for all students, 
staff, and parents/guardians. 

 

HSC Board Spotlight: Flor Espinosa, HSC President 

 
“Hello! I’m Flor Espinosa, and I am your HSC Board President this year. I’m Hispanic, and I 
speak both Spanish and English. I have 4 children in the Miller Creek school district: an 8th 
grader and a 6th grader at MCMS, and a 4th grader and a 2nd grader at MES. On my rare days 
off I like to drive out of town with my family. We like to find new adventures. I enjoy 
volunteering and being involved with the school.” 
 
Thank you, Flor, for being our President this year! 
 
  



 

 

Other members of the HSC Board include:
Mary Lee, Vice President 
Celine Schein Das, Co-Treasurer 
Lynette Molloy, Co-Treasurer 

Susanna Farber, Co-Secretary 
Jeannie Bianchi Garritano, Co-Secretary 
Teri Bleiweiss, Parliamentarian

 
We are all volunteers, and we could use your help! 
 
If you are interested in getting involved with HSC, please email the HSC Board at 
mcmshsc@gmail.com. 

 
 
 

 
 

MCMS Home & School Club (HSC) is the organization whose purpose is to promote a positive 
community and high-quality educational environment for all students at Miller Creek Middle School 

(MCMS). It includes all parents, guardians, and staff at MCMS, and it is free to join!  
To contact the HSC Board, please email: mcmshsc@gmail.com. 


